
 
 

 
Snohomish County Council 

 
Committee: Conservation, Sustainability, and Recreation  Analyst:   Nicole Gorle 
ECAF: 2022-1311      Date:   January 4, 2023 
Motion: 22-555 
 
Consideration:  
The Executive requests Council approve an Interlocal Agreement with the City of Monroe for 
disbursement of funds for a sidewalk extension adjacent to the Evergreen State Fair Park. 
 
Background:  
 
The City of Monroe received a grant from the Puget Sound Regional Council for construction 
of a sidewalk extension within the Washington State Department of Transportation right-of-way 
and adjacent to the Evergreen State Fair Park. This project will provide sidewalk connection 
between 179th Ave SE and Cascade View Drive. 
 
As this project will provide emergency and pedestrian walking access to not only the City of 
Monroe, but the Fair Grounds, the County has agreed to contribute $275,000 to the project. 
 
Current Proposal: 
Scope: This project is administered by the City of Monroe, and the County is a financial 
contributor under the ILA. The total project cost is estimated to be $1.8M, of which the County 
has agreed to contribution of $275,000 towards. 
 
Under the ILA, the County will pay the City its contribution in one lump sum payment on or 
before February 28, 2023. 
 
Duration: February 28, 2023 
 
Fiscal Implications: $275,000 
 
2023 Budget: Yes 
Future Budget Impact: No 
Handling:  Normal 
Approved-as-to-form: Yes (see email attachment) 
Risk Management:  Yes 
Executive Recommendation: Approve 
Attachment:  No 
Amendments: No 
Request: Move to GLS on January 18th for Council to consider taking action. 


